                            MINUTES OF THE APRIL 3, 2016 MEETING 
Call to Order:  The April 3rd, 2016 regular meeting of the Cub Run Archers was gaveled to order by President Bob Walla at 11:02 a.m. in the clubhouse.  Officers present were President Bob Walla, Vice President Dave Dobbins, Range Captain Chris Rose, Social Director Terri Perry, Youth and PR Director Jim Smith and 3-D Director Joe Kieler.  Chapter Field Archery Director Dick Riemer was also present.  13 members were also in attendance.
Treasurer's Report:  In the absence of the treasurer, there was no treasurer's report.
Presidents Report: Bob Walla reported that the minutes of the March meeting had been posted.  A motion was made and seconded that the minutes be accepted as presented and the motion passed unanimously.  The next meeting will be May 1st, 2016 at 11:00 a.m. in the Cub Run Field-house.  Bob reported that cups and knives commemorating the 75th anniversary of the Virginia Bowhunters Association were still available for purchase.  Those interested should contact Bob Walla.  He announced that further training opportunities will be available at the club including wilderness training and a sing-up sheet is available on the bulletin board in the clubhouse.  The deer dressing training session was a success and will be repeated this fall.  Stay tuned for sign-up opportunities.  If you are interested in either a shirt or a hat with the IWLA logo on them, you can sign-up for what you would like on the bulletin board.  He mentioned that we need to step-up our 'house cleaning activities.  Inside, if you mess-up, clean up 'cause your mother don't work here.  Outside, a lot of target pins hit the ground and stay there.  If you drop a target pin, pick it up.  If you see one that somebody else dropped, pick that up too.
Member Concerns:  It was expressed that it would be helpful if the committed use of the Cub Run facility (ranges and clubhouse) would be posted on the bulletin board for the edification of the membership and President Walla assured the membership that such would indeed be done.
Officer and Director Reports:
Vice President:  Dave Dobbins reported that the recently completed Winter Classic 3-D shoot had a total of 55 shooters, 5 cubs and 50 paying customers.  He thanked those that assisted in preparing for and running the shoot and pointed out that the names of these individuals are listed in the most current iteration of the newsletter.  He stated that the next shoot, the pin shoot, was scheduled for April 24th but that due to safety concern expressed by Chapter President Ernie Padgette, lanes 16 and 17 on the back-half may need to be shut down.  This puts the pin shoot in danger and Dave deferred to Range Captain Chris Rose to provide details as to where we are now, where we have to go and when we could get there.
Range Captain:  Chris said that subsequent to his conversation with President Padgette and a walk-through of the course that lanes number 16 and 17 will have to be moved.  President Padgette said that in their current configuration, lanes 16 and 17 present a safety issue to the air rifle range and the field house if an arrow is inadvertently shot from and elevated bow.  However, Chris assured the membership that he had an O.K. from Ernie for Cub Run Archers to hold their April 24th pin shoot.  But, and note bene, lane 16 is, effective immediately, shut down!  Signs informing shooters of the closure of lane 16 until further notice have been posted.  It is mandatory that you comply.  It may only be used on the 24th for our pin shoot and will then be closed again until it is moved and safety features added behind the butt.  Chris said that both Ernie and Bucky Sills have approved of the installation of a berm in the appropriate location and placement of a net to correct the current safety issues.  Both lanes will still need to be moved.  A safety issue with the 40 yard target on the practice range will also need to be addressed.  Chris also mentioned that there will be Boy Scouts coming out to the range to make benches for the field range.
3-D Director:  No report

Indoor Director:  No report

Social Director:  No report

P.R., Youth and Membership Director:  The handicapped children's picnic will be on April 30 and if you can help-out with fishing at the pond, please plan to arrive around 0830.
Field Archery Director:  

Field Archery Director Dick Riemer reported the following scheduled uses for the CRA facility:
April 10, Suburban Whitetail Management meeting from 4:30 to 9:30 on the                                                                             indoor range.

April 16, Boy Scouts will use the practice range

April 17, Archery 101 class 12:30 - 4:00 on the indoor range

April 18, SWM board meeting 6:30 - 9:00 in the main room

April 30, handicapped picnic will use the practice range
     There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:23 a.m.
Respectfully submitted;

David E. Dobbins

Secretary Pro Tem
